## SAC Meeting Agenda Thursday, November 19, 2020



## Media Center, 5:00 PM

Guiding Statement Power 4: Push for Skill! We fail our students not because we challenge them too much, but because we do not challenge them enough (p. 75).

"Don't let challenges yield a life of excuses and explanations. Instead, let those events create a life of enthusiasm and exclamations." – Dr. Nina Willis-Frye

Welcome / Introductions **Phillips BPS Sales Surtax Phillips** Attendance Updates Ingratta Youth Truth Survey 1/4/21-1/22/21 **Phillips** Applications: New Students 11/2/20-12/4/20 **Phillips** - Lottery now conducted at district 12/14/20 **Testing Updates** Stewart - Winter testing schedule - BPS Accelerated Programs Report 2020 **COVID Protocol Updates** Stewart Mascot Discussion and Possible Vote **Phillips** 

- Student survey data
- Discussion about mascot
- Membership vote, if ready

Questions

## Student Survey: Should Edgewood's Mascot Be Changed?

On November 13 we gave our student body a very brief survey via Google Classroom during Tribe. Students were informed by their teachers that they did not have to take the survey if they did not have an opinion on the issue. The survey closed on November 16 at 4 pm.

Students were asked these two questions and submitted their replies anonymously. Because they had signed in via their Google drive, only one vote per student was received. These were the questions:

- 1. Your Grade Level (with a choice of 7-12)
- 2. Should Edgewood's mascot be changed?

725 students took the survey. Of these:

62.6% of voting students said no to changing Edgewood's mascot 37.4% of voting students said yes to changing Edgewood's mascot

The data also translates in this way:

- 454/936 (48.5%) of the student body said no to changing Edgewood's mascot
- 271/936 (28.9%) of the student body said yes to changing Edgewood's mascot
- 211/936 (22.5%) of the student body did not vote